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NIFC reduces MAFFS C-130 support 
 
CHEYENNE, Wyo. - The National Interagency Fire Center modified its request for assistance decreasing the total 
number of Department of Defense MAFFS C-130s supporting U.S. Forest Service operations in the Western U.S. 
from four to two.  
 
Two MAFFS-equipped C-130s and aircrews from the Air Force Reserve Command's 302nd Airlift Wing returned to 
Peterson Air Force Base, Colo. on Friday, Sep.7 and will remain on standby. 
 
Currently the 146th Airlift Wing, California Air National Guard, and the 145th Airlift Wing, North Carolina Air 
National Guard, each have one C-130 operating out of McClellan Air Tanker Base, in Sacramento, Calif. 
On Aug. 2, two C-130s from the Wyoming ANG's 153rd Airlift Wing were released from MAFFS operations in 
Boise, Idaho. 
 
"The rotation and changes in numbers of MAFFS C-130 wings supporting the U.S. Forest Service is routine.  Both 
the Wyoming and Colorado MAFFS C-130s will remain on standby should a rotational change or increase in 
support be needed," said Col. Jerry Champlin, 153rd Air Expeditionary Group commander. 
 
According to MAFFS' 153rd Air Expeditionary Group leadership based in Boise, Idaho, this season has become the 
second highest in MAFFS history for gallons dropped surpassed only by the MAFFS season of 1994 when 
approximately 5 million gallons were dropped. So far this season, through Sept. 10, the MAFFS fleet has released 
more than 2.4 million gallons of fire retardant during 1,003 drops on fires in 10 states. 
 
MAFFS is a joint DOD and U.S. Forest Service program designed to provide additional aerial firefighting resources 
when commercial and private air tankers are no longer able to meet the needs of the forest service. 
The U.S. Forest MAFFS-equipped C-130s are operated by four military units: 
 
The 153rd Airlift Wing, Wyoming Air National Guard; 146th Airlift Wing, California Air National Guard; 145th 
Airlift Wing, North Carolina Air National Guard; and the 302nd Airlift Wing, U.S. Air Force Reserve Command. 
 
This is the first year since 2008 that all four MAFFS wings had been activated simultaneously. 
 
As a self-contained aerial firefighting system owned by the U.S. Forest Service, MAFFS can discharge 3,000 
gallons of water or fire retardant in less than 5 seconds, covering an area one-quarter of a mile long by 100 feet 
wide. 
 
Once the load is discharged, it can be refilled in less than 12 minutes. 
 
For questions about the 145th Airlift Wing, please contact Lt. Col. Rose Dunlap at 980-721-4032. 
 
For questions specific to the 146th Airlift Wing, please contact Maj. Kimberly Holman at 805-340-7301. 



 
For questions specific to the 302nd Airlift Wing, please contact Mrs. Ann Skarban at 719-556-4005. 
 
For questions specific to the 153rd Airlift Wing, please contact Ms. Deidre Forster at 307-631-4153. 
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NOTE TO EDITORS: For further information, please contact NORAD and USNORTHCOM Public Affairs at 
(719) 554-6889 or visit our Web sites at www.norad.mil or www.northcom.mil 
Follow us on Facebook and Twitter at: http://www.facebook.com/noradnorthcom and 
http://twitter.com/noradnorthcom.  
 


